MSWE Development Update — Steering Team Meeting 3-11-11

a. The MSWE Project is beginning to generate interest around the country;
recently the team was contacted by Mr. Edward Laster a representative
of an organization called Zero Waste.

2. The team was also had the opportunity to meet with Michael R. Kiehl, Sr, Manager,
Business Development, Honeywell Process Solutions.

a. Upon meeting with Mr. Kiehl, the team learned that his sector of Honeywell
specializes in energy managing projects.

b. He then gave us a presentation that gave a broad overview of some of the
many Ethernet connection devices that we can use in order to seamlessly
integrate our systems.

c. Asthe project progresses we plan to continue to have more discussions with
Mr. Kiehl regarding many of the systems that Honeywell may be able to provide
for our project.

3. OnlJanuary 19, 2011, the team attended the Advanced Energy Industry Cluster Road
mapping Workshop hosted by Nortech.

a. During this event the team was able to participate in many discussions with a
number of advanced energy experts from across the country.

b. Those presenters include:

i. Marco Castaldi — Dept. of Earth and Environmental Engineering at

Columbia University (Waste Utilization and America’s Energy and
Chemical Production Opportunity);

ii. Paul Hauck — Camp Dresser McKee Inc. (Biomass Material for
Production of Renewable Energy and Bio-fuels);

iii. Ned Stowe — Environmental and Energy Study Institute (Overview of the
Bio Energy Policy Landscape: Current Status, Future Trends)

4. The MSWE Development team also continues to have their monthly meetings with PEG

in order to ensure progression of the deliverables.



a. During these meetings the team, the City’s law department and PEG and its
consultants reviewed, commented and made the necessary changes to the Air
Permit Application
5. The team is still observing available grants for the first and second quarter from the
Ohio Department of Development for 2011.
6. A delegation from Ukraine asked to meet with us on March 17 and to learn about
Cleveland’s Municipal Solid Waste to Energy Project. This delegation will be comprised

of 10 participants and 2 interpreters and Gina Cirino from the Cleveland Council on

World Affairs.



